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DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

NAPLAN 
Tuesday 9th to 11th May 

 
School Photos 

Tuesday 16th May 
 

Yr 11/12 English Excursion 
Wednesday 17th May 

 
 

Early School Closure at 
2.20pm 

Wednesday 17th May 
 
 

9 a Side Football 
Thursday 18th May  

 
Australia’s Biggest Morning 

Tea Tuesday 23rd May 
10.30am 

 
Yr 1/2 Mintaro Excursion 

Thursday 25th May 

 
Early School Closure at 

2.20pm 
Tuesday 30th May 

 
Knock Out Netball 

Wednesday 31st May 

 
SAPSASA Cross Country 

Thursday 1st June 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

         Newsletter    
       Term 2 Week 2 2017 

From the Principal 

 

 

 

little Italian exchange student 

 

  

 

 

  
 

 

 

We have had a few changes in staffing this term with Elaine Forrest taking 
leave until the end of term and Tanya Crozier completing her contract last 
week. We welcome Ms Bath to the teaching group. Mrs Roocke, Ebony Rodda 
and Elfie Woolford are increasing their time. Please make Ms Bath feel 
welcome in the community during her term 2 contract with us. 
 
This week the students in years 3, 5, 7 and 9 have undertaken NAPLAN. It was 
pleasing to note that families have supported this by sending their children to 
school. The NAPLAN will be assessed, with results being forwarded to schools 
and you when completed. 
 
For secondary students the ADF will be holding their biannual Careers Expo in 
conjunction with the Adelaide Careers and Employment Expo on 26th May 9 
am ς 3 pm and again on 27th May 10 am ς 4 pm at the Adelaide Show 
Grounds, with this being a free event and open to the public. 
 
Attendance  
Maximising attendance rates at school to 95% is critical to enable each 
student to attain the highest achievement rates they can in their schooling. 
We want every student to be highly competitive in their bid to achieve 
success, leading either into further study and employment beyond the 
compulsory age of schooling, which is 17 years of age.  
 
A reminder that next Wednesday is an early dismissal with buses departing 
the school at 2.30pm.  
  

Jenny Stringer 
Principal 

 
 
 
 
 



 

Kindy and Rural Care 
 

Welcome to Term 2.  This week we are cooking vegetable fritters with the children.  Last week we made a gift 

ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŦƻǊ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ. We hope they will enjoy them and have a lovely day.   

Kindy photos next week 16/5/2017, see Karen if you would like a family photo.  

On 1/6/2017 we are planning a Parent/  Grandparent afternoon.  We ask each family to provide a plate of food 

to share.  Guests are welcome to come into the kindy from 1.30pm.  You can enjoy doing some fun activities 

with your child or grandchild.  Then at approx. 2.15 we will have a pooled afternoon tea, followed by some 

songs and games with dismissal at the normal time of 3.15pm.   

This term there are a number of meetings that I am required to attend and at least four of these are on 

Thursdays. I have relief staff in who will follow our planned preschool program. 

We have just had a load of lovely sand delivered to top up our sandpit.  Thank you Rob for bringing many loads 

into the kindy; it was much appreciated and we know how hard this was. Again Thank You. 

At Melrose Rural Care they are making an igloo for the children to play in out of 2 litre milk bottles. Its taking 

shape and looking good, and is a way of showing children how they can use recycled items to make both small 

and large projects. They are also going to be making pouches and donating them to a person who cares for 

orphaned baby native animals following things like fire, or being hit by cars etc.  

Next Monday most staff will be attending Bookmaking - a literacy training and development, but Rural Care at 

Melrose and Booleroo will be available with relief staff in attendance. 

Kerry Thomas, on behalf of Booleroo Centre District Kindergarten and Rural Care Service.  
 

Primary School 

Year 3, 5, 7 and 9 students have been busy completing their NAPLAN tests this week. They have finished 

literacy conventions, writing, reading and numeracy.  All students must be commended on the way they have 

approached the testing. While we are aware that the testing is only a snapshot, coupled with our PAT data, 

and other classroom data sets, we are able to identify areas of need that we can programme for improvement 

in both at a school and an individual basis. 

Well done to the large number of students who participated in SAPSASA Cross Country at Wilmington last 

Thursday. For all reports you all represented our school well. Congratulations to the students who have been 

selected to represent North Eastern in Adelaide later in the year. 

Friday 19tƘ aŀȅ ƛǎ Ψ²ŀƭƪ {ŀŦŜƭȅ ǘƻ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩ ŘŀȅΣ ŀǎ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŎŀǘŎƘ ōǳǎŜǎ ǘƻ 

school we will be taking our classes on a town walk. During this time we will highlight the road rules and 

discuss safety aspects around being a pedestrian.  

This week R-6 class have welcomed Miss Mini Bath into our classes for one lesson per week in place of Elaine 

Forrest who is taking some leave. 

 

Paul Arthur 

Primary Leader 
 



 

School News 

Year 8 Pathways 

During Term 1, the Year 8 Pathways class was involved in the topic of Citizenship & Volunteering within the 

community. Working in small groups, students identified organisations they would be able to work with in 

order to assist by volunteering their time. Students made phone calls and wrote letters, organising suitable 

times to visit their organisation and volunteer where possible. Below is a list of some of the voluntary activities 

students were involved in: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Year 8 class thoroughly enjoyed the opportunity to see how these critical organisations operate within our 

community. Our students have shared their highlights below: 

 ΨL ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ aǘ ±ƛŜǿ IƻƳŜǎ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΦ L ƘƛƎƘƭȅ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘ Řƻƛƴg this for Year 7/8 classes 

to comeΦΩ ς Gracie 

ΨL ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƳΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ Ŧǳƴ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ 

ƴŜǿ ǊŜŎƛǇŜǎΦΩ - Darcy 

ΨI enjoyed working at The Mount View Homes. I enjoyed helping Hazel making Easter biscuits. I would 

ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŀƴȅƻƴŜΦΩ - Georgia 

Groups Organisation & voluntary activities 

Leticia, Lucy & Brenton Volunteer organisations ς CFS & Ambulance 

¶ Class & group excursions  to Booleroo 
CFS sheds to find out about their role in 
our community 

¶ Sweeping CFS Shed & rolling up fire 
hoses 
 

Eliza, Lauren, Roma & Lisa Sporting complex clean up 

¶ Sweeping, weeding, tidying up sandpit 
 

Anna, Georgia, Ethan, Darcy & Gracie Mt View Homes 

¶ Assisting with the preparation of food 
for resident cooking sessions 

¶ Cooking and spending time with the 
residents of Mt View Homes 
 

Kodi, Daniel & Jaxon Hospital ς Farming presentation 

¶ Research and presentation of changes in 
technology to be presented to residents 
of the Booleroo Hospital (to be 
completed soon) 
 

Mitchell, Emily, Hunter, Adrian & Emma Kindy 

¶ Organising art and craft activities for 
sessions with Kindy students 

¶ Sand and repaint play fridge 
 



 

ΨL ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǾƛǎƛǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ aǘ ±ƛŜǿ IƻƳŜǎΦ L ƘŀŘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ǿŜƭƭ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ ¢ƘŜ 

ōŜǎǘ ǇŀǊǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ƻǊ ǎǇŜƴŘƛng time with friends, but it was 

seeing the residents participating in activities from their youth.Ω ς Anna 

 ΨI really enjoyed working at the homes with the residents and staff. We all had a lot of fun cooking and all the 

residents were really nice and helped out a lot with whatever they could. - Ethan 

ΨL ƭƛƪŜŘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ having a laugh with them. It was fun.Ω ς Emily 

ΨLǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ōƭŀǎǘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜ ƪƛƴŘȅ ŦƛȄ ŀƴŘ Ǉŀƛƴǘ ǘƘŜ ŦǊƛŘƎŜΦΩ ς Mitchell 

ΨL ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǇŀƛƴǘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƪƛŘǎΦΩ ς Emma 

L ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜŎƘ wƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŦŦ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƪƛŘǎΦΩ ς Hunter 

Ψ²Ŝ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ /C{ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ŎƭŜŀƴ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ǎƘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ Ǌƻƭƭ ǳǇ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘƻǎŜǎΦΩ ς 

Brenton 

ΨL ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ǿƻǊƪ ǿŜ ŘƛŘ ƛƴ tŀǘƘǿŀȅǎΦΩ ς Leticia 

ΨLǘ ǿŀǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ Ŧǳƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ƛƴ tŀǘƘǿŀȅǎΦΩ -  Lucy 

ΨWe enjoyed talking to Mr Bennett about changes in farming practices and technology. We spoke to Mr 

.ŀǎǘƛŀƴ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƛǎ ǎƘŜŜǇ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴǘ ƭƻǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘƛǎΦΩ ς Kodi, Daniel & Jaxon  

ΨLǘ ǿŀǎ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊΦ L ǘƘƛƴƪ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŦǳƴΦΩ ς Roma 

ΨLǘ ǿŀǎ Ŧǳƴ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ ²Ŝ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦΩ ς Lauren 

ΨL ǘƘƛƴƪ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ Ŧǳƴ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀƭǎƻ Ǝƻǘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ƛǘΦΩ ς Eliza 

Ψ²Ŝ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ŎƭŜŀƴ ǳǇ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǘōŀƭƭκǘŜƴƴƛǎ ŎƻǳǊǘǎ ŀǎ ƻǳǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŀǊȅ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅΦ ²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ 

voƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦΩ ς Lisa 

Thank you to all involved. We are very lucky to have such wonderful volunteers within our community. 

Bruce Walter & Kate Fitzgerald 

Teachers 

 

 

 



 

Wearing Hats in Term 2 

All students and staff are required to wear hats in Terms 1, 3 and 4 and whenever UV levels reach 3 and above 

at all times of the year.  UV levels will be monitored during the month of May and sun protection (broad 

brimmed hat, sun protective clothing, SPF 30 or higher broad spectrum sunscreen, and shade) is 

recommended on those days when UV is 3 and above.  As per the BCDS Sun Smart Policy, daily notices advise 

students when sun protection is required.   

 
English Excursion 

On Wednesday 17th of May the Year 11 English/Essential English and Year 12 English classes will still be 

ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ tƻǊǘ tƛǊƛŜ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ŀ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ Ψ{ƛǎǘŀ DƛǊƭΩΦ !ǎ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ŀƴ ŜŀǊƭȅ ŎƭƻǎǳǊŜ Řŀȅ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƘŀǾŜ 

been some changes to travel arrangements. We will now be travelling in a Hanley's bus and students will need 

to be picked up from school at approximately 3:30pm. Alternatively, students can be picked up from Port Pirie 

at approximately 2:30pm, or dropped off on the route home.   If you are choosing an alternative drop off/pick 

up, the school will need to be advised in writing.  

If you have any questions please contact the school.  

Gayle Bury/Kathy Kupke 

Teachers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Community News 

Introduction to Netball  for Reception to Year 1 and 2 

 

Where: Booleroo Centre Netball Courts. 

When: Monday 15th May at 3:40 pm for 8 weeks. 

CostΥ Ϸор ǇŜǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΦ {ǇƻǊǘ ±ƻǳŎƘŜǊǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŎƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǳǎŜŘ ƛǘΦ  

Please ensure kids are wearing suitable clothing & footwear.  

Contact: Steph Frick on 86672114  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

  


